Law Offices

MICHAEL B. LAVERY
MICHAEL S. SELVAGGI*
LAWRENCE P. COHEN*
KATHERINE E. INGRASSIA*
JAMES F. MOSCAGIURI
RICHARD W. WENNER*
WILLIAM H. PANDOS*
PAUL D. MITCHELL
WADE T. BALDWIN
IGOR V. BYKOV
JOSEPH D. GREER
CORISSA L. SHERMAN

LAVERY, SELVAGGI & COHEN

A PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION
1001 ROUTE 517
HACKETTSTOWN, NEW JERSEY 07840
(908) 852-2600
FAX (908) 852-8225

WWW,LSACLAW,COM

23 CATTANO AVENUE AT CHANCERY SQUARE MORRISTOWN, NJ 07960 Telephone (973) 285-1281 Facsimile (973) 285-0271

OF COUNSEL:

JAMES A. COURTER
JOEL A. KOBERT
ROBERT V. STILES

SENDER'S DIRECT EMAIL

IBYKOV@LSACLAW.COM

*CERTIFIED BY THE SUPREME COURT OF NEW JERSEY AS A CIVIL TRIAL ATTORNEY *MEMBER OF NJ AND PA BAR *MEMBER OF NJ AND NY BAR

August 27, 2024

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL: engineering@co.hunterdon.nj.us

Mr. Thomas Mathews – County Engineer Hunterdon County 71 Main Street Flemington, New Jersey 08822

RE: Sidney Road and Lower Landsdown/Hogback Road Intersection

Dear Mr. Mathews,

This office serves as legal counsel to the Township of Franklin, Hunterdon County. As I am certain you know, the Franklin Township community sustained a great loss on August 22, 2024, when a young girl's life was lost due to a tragic car accident at the Sidney Road and Lower Landsdown/Hogback Road intersection.

Please note that on Thursday, August 22, 2024, many members of the Franklin Township Community attended the August Township Committee meeting to express their concerns regarding the intersection and to mourn the tragic loss of life that transpired in the early hours of the day. With schools being back in session, the Committee and the community fear that this tragedy may be repeated if no action is taken to address the sight-line issue or the speed limit on the County Road.

It is respectfully requested that the County evaluates the condition of the intersection and takes whatever action is necessary to prevent future accidents. The Franklin Township Committee would be more than willing to assist the County in its remediation efforts. Now is the time to come together as a community and address the issues with the intersection to prevent a future tragedy and to address the dangers presented by the subject intersection in the past.

Your time, consideration, and assistance in this matter is greatly appreciated. If there is anything that the Committee can do to assist, please do not hesitate to ask.

Very truly yours,

Igor V. Bykov

| CC: | Brad Myhre – Hunterdon County Administrator | (via email only) |
|-----|---|------------------|
| | Andrew C. Russano – Clerk to the Board of the Commissioners | (via email only) |
| | Katrina L. Campbell, Esq. – Hunterdon County Counsel | (via email only) |
| | Franklin Township Committee | (via email only) |
| | Timothy Snyder – Chief of Franklin Township Police Department | (via email only) |
| | Christine Burke – Franklin Township Clerk | (via email only) |